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MAY 2, 2022

The regular meeting of the Board of Public Works and Safety of the City of Angola, Indiana
was called to order by Chair Richard M. Hickman at 6:50 p.m. City Hall, 210 N Public
Square. Members Richard M. Hickman, David B. Martin, and David A. Olson answered
roll call. No member was absent. Clerk-Treasurer Ryan P. Herbert recorded the minutes.

Among those present were City Attorney Kim Shoup, Chief of Police Ken Whitmire, City
Engineer Amanda Cope, Fire Captain Jason Meek, Water Superintendent Tom Selman,
and Economic Development and Planning Director Jennifer Barclay.

Also among those present were Common Council Members Gary Crum and Jerry
McDermid, Jim Hale, Kevin Jones, Chuck Sheets, Loy Ball, and Beth Swary of The Herald
Republican.

APPROVAL OF MINUTES

Member Olson moved to approve the April 4, 2022 minutes. Member Martin seconded
the motion. The motion carried 3-0.

ORDER OF BUSINESS §

Member Martin moved to approve the appointment of Stewart A. Edwards as firefighter to
the Angola Fire Department. Member Olson seconded the motion. the motion carried 3-0.

Member Martin moved to approve the Stormwater Management/BMP Facilities
Agreement with MSD of Steuben County for property located at 1350 E Maumee Street..
Member Olson seconded the motion. The motion carried 3-0.

Member Olson moved to approve the Stormwater Management/BMP Facilities Agreement
with Pleasant Township for property located at Circle Hill Drive. Member Martin seconded
the motion. The motion carried 3-0.

DEPARTMENT HEAD REPORTS

Police Chief Whitmire reported that the recently hired office Emberton had resigned. The
department will be again starting the hiring process to replace him.

OTHER NEW BUSINESS

Jim Hale presented a request to the board to allow him to extend sewer service to his
property located at 1285 N SR 827. Mr. Hale had been denied a permit for a new well by
Steuben County due to the failing septic system on the property. The extension would need
to be 400 feet from where services had been recently extended to the new housing addition

Page 1 of 2




across the street. City Engineer Cope reported that there were no capacity issues, but the
lateral should not be placed in the public right-of-way as it would be the city’s
responsibility to maintain. Mr. Hale would need to secure a separate right-of way from the
neighboring property that the lateral would need to cross. Discussion followed. Member
Martin moved to table the matter till next meeting to allow for further research. Member
Olson seconded the motion. The motion carried 3-0.

ADJOURNMENT

There being no further business, the meeting was considered adjourned at 7:03 p.m.

Attest:
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Ryari P. H%rbert, Clerk-Treasurer
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